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Round 1 of the State Road Race Championship fires into action this weekend.  

After the recent exciting announcement regarding the partnership between the major South 

Australian Road Racing Clubs, the result being a newly formed series which will see the South 

Australian Championship (State Titles) run across 3 separate rounds this year. With this all set to kick 

off this weekend with round 1 being held by the Mount Gambier Motorcycle Club at Mac Park in Mt 

Gambier. 

In what is an exciting time for the road racing community this is the first step of a unified resurgence 

to see the discipline gain momentum and push for further prominence in the motorsport 

community. 

Round 1 will see the incorporation of the Mac Park Easter Cup. Practice/Qualifying from 9am 

Saturday with racing to commence at around 1pm. Sunday - Racing to start around 10am after a 

short warm up session. Classes include - 600cc, over 600cc, 20th Century, 20th Century +, Limited, 

BEARS & Juniors. Again this year the Club will be running the Easter Cup Feature Race in conjunction 

with the first leg of the Master of Mac Park with the points tallied from the first leg at Easter with 

the points from the second leg at the October Master of Mac Park meeting to give a winner with the 

highest points score over the two meetings.  

The management and committee from Mac Park should be commended for the continual 

improvements being conducted at the venue. With this exciting new state series and some even 

bigger events on the horizon for the picturesque little venue, road racing in the area is in a great 

position. With Motorcycling Australia being involved in recent times, overseeing a lot of the 

improvements and advising of compliance and standards the entire process has been a professional 

success. 

The management of Motorcycling South Australia has been passionate about supporting the clubs 

with putting this series together and think this could be the start of something special for road racing 

here in S.A.  
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This is the first chance for riders to secure valuable points towards the South Australian 

Championship with the second round being hosted by the Phoenix Motorcycle Club and be run at 

the iconic Mallala circuit in 11-12 June and finishing with the final round back at Mallala in 3-4 

December with this round hosted by the Cafe Racer club. 

If you are in the area make sure you head out to the track to watch the state’s best riders battle it 

out for the state’s glory.  

Full catering available on all days. $10 entry - children under 16 free. 

Keep up to date with all information regarding the series and motorcycling here in South Australia 

through the website at www.motorcyclingsa.org.au  
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